
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Milica Golubović 
Directorate for Higher Education and ENIC/NARIC center 
Ministry of Education 
milica.golubovic@mp.edu.me 
 
Dear Milica Golubović,  

 
We are pleased to inform you about the opening of the new Stipendium Hungaricum Call for 
Applications for studies starting in the academic year 2024-2025. Please find the Call for Applications 
attached. Please note that the Call is also available on our official website: 
www.stipendiumhungaricum.hu  
 
According to the schedule of the application process, the most important deadlines are the following:  
15 January 2024 – application deadline to Stipendium Hungaricum 
28 February 2024 – deadline of sending the nomination list to Tempus Public Foundation. 
 
The opening of the DreamApply online application system for SH applicants is expected in the middle 
of November; you will be notified about it. You will also receive a guide that helps you to navigate in 
the application system. 
 
By the end of January 2024 TPF will proceed with the technical check of the submitted applications and 
the list of eligible candidates will be sent to you. Sending Partners will be requested to send us the list 
of candidates nominated to the scholarship no later than 28 February 2024. Please note that the 
deadline for the nomination is strict, we are unable to accept the nomination list after this date. 
 
Please note that in order to be able to exploit the total number of scholarship quota our partners are 
required to add a list of reserve students to the nomination list – if it is possible based on the number of 
incoming applications. Please be informed that the total number of nominees is 200% of the quota set 
in the MoU. In case the number of applications does not reach 200% of the quota, the sending party 
have the option not to set up a candidate list. In this case all applicants are considered as nominees and 
all of them will take part in the institutional evaluation. 
 
Based on the mentioned timeframe, prospective applicants will have two months to collect all the 
required documents and submit their application.  The main changes in this year’s Call for Applications 
are the following: 

Subject: Stipendium Hungaricum Call for Applications 2024-

2025 

Contact Person: Ms Mariann Veress (mariann.veress@tpf.hu; 

+3612371300 / 259) 

Date: 25.10.2023 

Registry number: SH-00777-001/2023 

http://www.stipendiumhungaricum.hu/


 
 

 

- The application deadline is 15 January 2024, 2 pm (Central European Time). 
- Applicants for the STEM+ fields of study are given priority during the allocation. 
- The self-financed students need to be recommended by their Hungarian host universities 

where they are studying at the time of application. The recommendation letter from the 
Hungarian Host Institution must be submitted by the applicants to the online system until 15 
March.  

- Applications will be considered only if the applicant is nominated. Exceptions are made for 
applicants who previously achieved first, second or third place at the National Scientific 
Student Conference and who receive automatic nomination with the unique consent of the 
minister responsible for foreign policy. 

 
In order to gain a Scholarship Holder status, approved applicants must accept their scholarship and 
consent to the Operational Regulations of the programme in the online application system within the 
time frame written in the notification e-mail (this is within one week after receiving the notification e-
mail about the application decision, but it can be a shorter period) but no later than 1 August 2024. 
 
Please note, that you will also be able to consult the submitted documents of all candidates via the 
Dream Apply online application system. To enter, you are required to use the same login/password that 
you have received during the last selection period. 
 
We would highly appreciate your kind assistance in promoting the Stipendium Hungaricum scholarship 
opportunity through your network. The website to download our foreign language brochures for this 
purpose will be sent to you shortly. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. We are available via email, skype 
or phone to help you. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Mr. Gábor Dobos 
Director for Internationalisation of Higher Education 
Stipendium Hungaricum Programme 

 
 
Copy to:  

• Embassy of Hungary, Podgorica - mission.pdg@mfa.gov.hu 

• Embassy of Hungary, Podgorica - Major Sándor - sandor.major@mfa.gov.hu;   Törő Csaba - 
csaba.toro@mfa.gov.hu; Vuity Míra - MVuity@mfa.gov.hu 

• Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade - balkan@mfa.gov.hu 

• Embassy of Montenegro - hungary@mfa.gov.me 

 


